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MEMORANDUM 

To: Hanover School Committee 
From: Thomas Raab, Business Manager 
Cc: Matthew Ferron, Superintendent of Schools 
Date: September 14, 2016 
Re: FY ’17 Budget Update 

As we discussed at our last meeting, the School Department has resolved many ongoing 
issues and faced several unanticipated budget challenges since the budget was approved by the 
School Committee in March and adopted at Town Meeting in May. As a result we’ve needed to 
fund an additional $439,000 in Out of District placements, an additional ASD (Autism Spectrum 
Disorder) teacher at the kindergarten level as well as additional support staff hours and positions 
for kindergarten as well as transitions from 4th to 5th grade and 8th to 9th grade. In addition, as a 
result of increased enrollment during the summer, we need to maintain the half-day kindergarten 
at Cedar as well as the previously discussed additional half-day kindergarten section at Center. 
Taken together, we now have 10 sections of kindergarten; 7 fully day classes and 3 half day 
classes educating 138 full day kindergarten students and 54 half day kindergarten students for a 
total of 189 students. We budgeted for 120 full day students allowing the additional revenue to 
offset some of the additional FDK expenses. 

Please find attached the list of proposed transfers for your consideration and vote. These 
transfers fully fund all known Special Education issues as well as typical adjustments for 
contract settlements and teacher pay increases for earned college credit. In order to fund all of 
the challenges listed above we drew upon several sources of revenue and had to make some 
difficult decisions regarding any open positions. We have drawn an additional $65,000 in 
Kindergarten Revolving, $20,000 in Special Education Revolving, $12,000 from the Office of 
Family and Community Engagement, $50,000 in supply expenses K-12, $25,000 from Athletic 
Revolving, $27,000 in additional federal special education grant funds and used our entire 
reserve of $247,000 in Circuit Breaker. Further we have held hiring the additional reading 
teacher, additional IT technician and one open Special Education position at Cedar School which 
were all part of the original FY ’17 budget allocation for an additional savings $172,000. As a 
result of these transfers we will retain $70,000 in our reserve account funding maternity leaves, 
mid year contractual teacher salary increases for earned college credit, and any other 
unanticipated situation. Please note the color-coded key on the spreadsheet highlighting the areas 
I will be presenting. 

The administration is committed to carefully monitoring all expenses as we begin the 
school year and we will provide further updates as part of the monthly budget presentation in 
order to keep the School Committee fully informed. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you 
have any questions so that I may be fully prepared to respond during our meeting.    
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